
Fire	Department

The	Charlotte	Fire	Department	(CFD)	needs	to	perform	effective	long	term	planning	for	resource	deployment,	taking
into	consideration	planned	urban	growth,	observed	trends	in	workload	and	related	factors	such	as	increased	traffic
impedance.	Resource	deployment	in	this 	context	includes	primarily	station	location,	apparatus	and	staff	deployment.
Accordingly,	CFD	needs	the	ability	to	predict	incident	workloads	for	a	5-10	year	timespan	and	evaluate	alternate
deployment	strategies	against	these	considerations.	In	addition,	CFD	staff	needs	tools 	to	interpret	historical	incident
and	response	data	quickly	and	effectively,	and	communicate	information	visually	to	stakeholders.
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Levrum	Inc.	will	provide	a	solution	to	address	the	needs	described	above	by	providing	a	combination	of	Levrum’s
Code3	strategist	software	and	custom	technical	consulting	services.	CFD	has	tested	the	software	on	an	interim	basis
and	has	found	it	to	be	effective	in	evaluation	of	predicted	response	times,	workloads,	and	other	metrics.

Currently,	Levrum	Code	3	is	the	only	vendor	who	provides	this	service	to	first	responders;	there	is	no
current	competition.	In	FY18,	CFD	spent	$50K	with	Levrum	Code	3	to	evaluate	the	service.	Beginning	in
FY19-FYF23,	we	would	like	to	continue	our	agreement.	The	anticipated	expense	for	FY19	will	be	$125K.	The
annual	maintenance	fees	should	not	exceed	$41,000.	The	total	estimated	cost	for	a	five	year	contract
should	not	exceed	$290,000.
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